Parkinson's Support Group Annual Report

Date Submitted: 05/25/2023

Chairperson(s): Louise Bennett, Jose Alvarez Hernandez

Members:

"Louise B. Bennett" <louise@bennetthousehold.com>, Barbara and Dave Heckman <dbheckman1@verizon.net>, Catherine Deeney <cadeeney@aol.com>, Charlie Ford <clford3233@gmail.com>, Cindy Ware <warec@dplus.net>, Dave Elder <delder7496@aol.com>, David Peacefull <peacefull201@verizon.net>,Doris Albert <Doris G Albert <dga3kids@aol.com>, Frank Scanlon <fxscanlon@gmail.com>, Herman Stein <hjosephstein@verizon.net>, James Ware <warej@dplus.net>, Michaelita Quinn <Michaelita Quinn <quinnems@aol.com>, Nancy Ebert <nanebert60@gmail.com>, Tom Quinn <tomfquinn@aol.com>,

How many Crosslands residents benefit from this committee's activities? How often?

About 15 directly, indirectly the whole community because we provide education and reduce negative stereotyping
of the disease and residents affected by it.

Accomplishments:

- We have monthly meetings, except for November and August. Five have an educational focus, five a supportive. The educational meetings included speakers Karen Valle, on Speech and Swallowing Problems, Jenny Campbell, her personal experience with deep brain stimulation, a neurological procedure for intractable movement disorders like tremors and dyskinesias. Three had webinars from the Parkinson and Michael K Fox foundations on recent advances in medications, the benefits of exercise, and depression.
- In the support sessions, each participant shared recent problems like fatigue and dizziness.